The regular meeting of the Board of Trustees was held on 4/6/15 at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Room of Village Hall.

Present: Mayor John E. Barton
Trustee Thomas VanAernem
Trustee Michael Horrigan
Trustee Robert Cook
Attorney William Nikas

Absent: Trustee James Gallagher, Jr.

At 6:00 p.m. time was set aside for a public hearing on the 2015-2016 Village Budget.

The Mayor outlined the 2015-2016 Tentative Budget. He advised that the budget was staying with NYS Tax Cap requirements. The proposed increase will result in a \$32.07 increase to an assessment of \$100,000 with a tax rate of \$7.0937/1,000.

The Mayor opened the meeting to public comment – none was given. There were approximately 10 members of the public present.

Upon motion made by Trustee Horrigan, seconded by Trustee Cook and carried the public hearing was closed.

Clerk Brayman advised of an error in the 2015-16 Tentative Budget requiring an amendment to other revenue resulting in a change. The Board advised that they had reviewed the proposed change and agreed to make the necessary changes. The proposed change will change the tax rate to \$7.8612/1,000 and result in an increase of \$27.82 in a \$100,000 assessment.

Upon motion made by Trustee Cook, seconded by Trustee VanAernem and carried it is

RESOLVED, that the 2015-2016 Village Budget be adopted in the amount of \$4,960,088 which is a total of \$3,961,688 General Fund and \$998,400 Water Fund with a tax rate of 7.8612 per \$1,000 assessments and a tax levy of \$2,452,795.

Roll Call: Trustee Horrigan Aye
Trustee VanAernem Aye

Trustee Cook Aye
Trustee Gallagher Absent
Mayor Barton Aye

Presentation by the American Legion – Annual Awards for Law Enforcement Officer of the Year and Firefighter of the Year to be held May 14, 2015 at 11:30 a.m. at the American Legion on Pearl Street. Michael Cameron, Post Commander and Tony Garcia outlined the annual Law Enforcement Officer and Firefighter of the Year Awards and ask the Board to authorize the annual awards.

The Mayor and the Board authorized the annual awards and thanked the American Legion for their efforts.

GENERAL PUBLIC COMMENT - none was given.

Omnibus Resolution made by Trustee Cook, seconded by Trustee Horrigan and carried for the following Committee Appointments and Resolutions.

COMMITTEE APPOINTMENTS

Deputy Mayor	Thomas VanAernem
Street Committee	Michael Horrigan, Robert Cook
Water Committee	Michael Horrigan, Robert Cook
Fire Committee	Michael Horrigan, Thomas VanAernem
Police Committee	Michael Horrigan, Robert Cook
Finance Committee	Thomas VanAernem, James Gallagher

Insurance Committee -----Michael Horrigan, James Gallagher Senior Citizen Committee -----Thomas VanAernem Recreation Committee -----Michael Horrigan, Robert Cook Street Lighting, Parks Committee -----James Gallagher, Thomas VanAernem Safety Inspections Committee -----Thomas VanAernem, James Gallagher Contract Negotiating Committee -----John Barton, Robert Cook Sandy Hill Days Liaison -----James Gallagher Greater G. F. Transit Advisory Committee -----James Gallagher, Robert Cook Washington County Sewer Agency -----Robert Cook Court Committee -----James Gallagher, Robert Cook Community Development Small Cities Board --Thomas VanAernem, Michael Horrigan Village Owned Property Committee -----James Gallagher, Robert Cook Building Committee -----James Gallagher, Robert Cook

RESOLVED, that unless otherwise scheduled, the monthly meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Hudson Falls for the current official year will be held on the second Monday of each Month at 6:00 p.m. with the exception of the months of June, July and August, whereby the meetings will be held at 4:00 p.m.

RESOLVED, that the Post Star published in Glens Falls, New York be and hereby is designated as the official newspaper of the Village of Hudson Falls for the ensuing official year.

RESOLVED, that the Village enter into a contract with the Senior Center of the Kingsbury and Fort Edward Areas, Inc., whereby the Village of Hudson Falls will pay the Senior Center of Kingsbury and Fort Edward Areas, Inc., the sum set forth in the annual budget in exchange of said senior citizens for travel.

RESOLVED, that the Village enter into a contract with the Hudson Falls Free Library Association, whereby the Village of Hudson Falls will pay said Free Library Association, the sum set forth in the annual budget in exchange of said Library making its facilities available to the residents of the Village.

RESOLVED, that the Village enter into a contract with the Sandy Hill Days Committee, Inc. whereby the Village of Hudson Falls will pay the Committee, the sum set forth in the annual budget in exchange for the Committee making Sandy Hill Days available to the residents of the Village.

RESOLVED, that David Foote be appointed on an independent contractor basis as the Village's Public Health Officer for the current official year at an annual fee of \$1,800 as set forth in the budget, payable in twelve equal installments and that the Village enter into a contract with David Foote for said Public Health Officer duties.

RESOLVED, that Todd Lemery be appointed webmaster of the Village website for the current official year at an annual fee of \$3,000 as set forth in the budget, payable in two equal installments and that the Village enter into a contract with Toddy Lemery for said webmaster duties.

RESOLVED, that the Mayor or Deputy Mayor and the Treasurer or Deputy Treasurer be and hereby are authorized and directed to sign all checks drawn against funds of the Village of Hudson Falls, two signatures of the above designees being required.

RESOLVED, that Glens Falls National Bank & Trust Co. be and it hereby is designated a depository of this corporation with authority to accept at any time for the credit of this corporation deposits by whomsoever made of funds in whatever form and in whatever manner endorsed, and said Bank be and it hereby is authorized and directed to pay or otherwise honor or apply without inquiry and without regard to the application of the proceeds thereof, checks, drafts, notes, bills of exchange, acceptances, undertakings and other instruments or orders for payment, transfer or withdrawal of money on deposit with it to the credit of this corporation, for whatever purpose and to whomsoever payable, including those drawn or endorsed to the individual order of a signer, when signed, accepted, or endorsed by any two signatures of the following named person, or persons from time to time holding the following offices of this corporation: John E. Barton, Mayor; Thomas VanAernem, Deputy Mayor; Ellen M. Brayman, Clerk/Treasurer; Penny Ward, Deputy Clerk/Treasurer.

RESOLVED, that Penny Ward be appointed Deputy Clerk/Treasurer for a one (1) year term, at salary set forth in the budget payable in bi-weekly installments.

RESOLVED, that William L. Nikas, Esq. be appointed as Village Attorney at an annual fee of \$36,000.00 payable in twelve monthly installments for general legal services. Out-of-pocket expenses for these matters, if necessary, will be reimbursed by the Village (long distance phone calls, legal publications, postage, travel expenses, photocopies, court filing fees, witness fees and stenographer fees).

RESOLVED, that Elena DeFio Kean, Esq. be appointed as Special Counsel for labor matters and municipal bonding and financing matters at a fee of \$175.00 per hour.

RESOLVED, that all present employees of the Village whose appointments are not made for a definite specified period of time, are to continue their duties to serve at the pleasure of the Mayor with approval of the Board of Trustees.

RESOLVED, that the benefits of Section 18 of the Public Officer's Law are conferred upon the Village's employees, as that term is defined in Section 18 (1) (b) of the Public Officer's Law, and the Village shall be held responsible for the costs incurred under Section 18 of the Public Officer's Law be hereby adopted.

WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees has determined to authorize payment in advance of audit of claims for public utility services, postage, freight and express charges; and

WHEREAS, all such claims must be presented at the next regular meeting for audit; and

WHEREAS, the claimant and the officer incurring or approving the claim are jointly and severally liable for any amount the Board of Trustees disallows.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees authorizes payment in advance of audit of claims for public utility services, postage, freight and express charges. All such claims must be presented at the next regular meeting for audit and the claimant and the officer incurring or approving the claims are jointly and severally liable for any amount the Board of Trustees disallows and that the resolution is effective immediately.

SEMINAR/CONFERENCE RESOLUTION

WHEREAS, Section 77-b of the General Municipal Law states that the Board of Trustees, by a majority vote, may authorize any of its members or any officer or employee or the chief or assistant chief of its fire department or other person who has been elected pursuant to the law to a public office of a municipality for which the term of office has not commenced to attend a conference; and

WHEREAS, pursuant to Section 77-b of the General Municipal Law authorization by the Board of Trustees must be provided by resolution prior to such attendance or the Board of Trustees may delegate the power to authorize attendance at such conference to any executive officer; and

WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees have concerns with providing authorization at a public meeting details of such conferences and seminars which identifies when Village Board members and employees will be out of town and wish to proceed in a different manner relative to providing such authorization in the future.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that for the 2015-2016 Village Year the Village of Hudson Falls Board of Trustees hereby authorizes attendance and reimbursement for travel and fee for the following:

- 1. Village Board of Trustees, Village Clerk/Treasurer and Building Inspector to attend conferences and seminars offered by NYCOM, the Association of Towns, NYMIR, NEMRC, GFOA and all NYS, County and local agencies.
- 2. Village Justices to attend conferences and seminars offered by NYS Magistrate, NYCOM, NYMIR, Uniform Court System, Association of Towns and all NYS, County and local agencies.
- 3. Village Planning Board and Zoning Board of Appeals Members to attend all NYS, County and local agencies, NYCOM, NYMIR, Association of Towns and Attorney's Offices.
- 4. Village Superintendent of DPW and Water to attend all seminars/conferences offered by NYCOM, the Association of Towns, NYMIR, GFPA, the Adirondack Water Works Seminar,

Washington County Safety Courses, New York Rural Water Association, Storm Water Conferences, American Water Works Association, Cornell Cooperative Extension; Dig Safety Training and all NYS, County and local agencies.

- 5. Chief Randy Diamond and members of the Police Department to attend conferences and seminars offered by:
 - A. Dept of Criminal Justice Services
 - B. NYS Chiefs Association
 - C. Northeast Chiefs Association
 - D. NY State Police
 - E. NYS Commission of Correction
 - F. NYS Governors Traffic Safety Conference
 - G. Empire State Traffic Safety Conference
 - H. NYS Dept of Homeland Security
 - I. Federal Dept of Homeland Security/Federal Agencies
 - J. Multi jurisdictional Counter-drug Task Force
 - K. Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Program
 - L. MAGLOCLEAN
 - M. NYMIR
 - N. Reid Associates
 - O. Merlin Consultants
 - P. Northeast Counter-drug Training Center
 - Q. Taser
 - R. Public Agency Training Council
 - S. All Police Agencies
 - T. All NYS and County Agencies
- 6. Code Enforcement to attend all seminars/conferences Northern Adirondack Code Enforcement Officials, NYCOM, the Association of Towns, NYMIR, GFOA and all NYS, County and local Agencies.
- 7. Fire Department officials and members to attend all seminars/conferences/training offered by all NYS, County and local agencies, NYCOM, and NYMIR.

FURTHERMORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village Board of Trustees will still be provided notice of all seminars and conference requests; and

FURTHERMORE BE IT RESOLVED, the Village Board of Trustees hereby delegates the power to authorize Village Officers and Employees to attend such conference that are not mentioned in this resolution to the Village Clerk/Treasurer Ellen Brayman.

Mayor Barton and Trustee VanAernem outlined the proposed Improvements to Village Parks. Please see the attached details. Trustee VanAernem further reported that they are checking to be sure they have equipment for handicapped children as well so there will be something for everyone. The organizations and people helping with the grants have been great. Kathy Varney with the Glens Falls Hospital and the Kiwanis. The Rotary has also indicated they would help as well. This is truly a community effort. This project has taken a lot of meetings and efforts in order to bring this together and improve our community. Mayor Barton reported that the Village is looking into obtaining an electronic sign for out front of Village Hall with funds from our Main Street Grant.

Upon motion made by Trustee Horrigan, seconded by Trustee Cook and carried the minutes of the regular meeting of 3/9/15 and the Special Meeting of 3/26/15 were approved as read.

Paul Loding, Village Historian presented his Annual Report. Mr. Loding further reported that a historical marker was installed at the Coal Silos on Maple Street. He provided a few interesting facts and coincidences about the fires that had taken place at the property known as Griffin's Lumber. Mr. Loding announces that he plans to place a marker at the site of St. Paul's Church in 2015-16. He also reported he not only deals with historical issues in the Village throughout the year but also responds to FOIL Requests from various developers interested in historical information surrounding certain property in the Village.

PROCLAMATION

DECLARING APRIL 19^{TH} , 2015 CONGENITAL DIAPHRAGMATIC HERNIA ACTION DAY IN THE VILLAGE OF HUDSON FALLS

Upon motion made by Trustee Horrigan, seconded by Trustee Cook and carried

WHEREAS, one in every 2,500 pregnancies are diagnosed with a congenital diaphragmatic hernia (CDH); and

WHEREAS, since 2000, it is estimated that over 500,000 babies have been born with CDH; however, only 50 percent of those babies survived; and

WHEREAS, CDH is as common as spina bifida and cystic fibrosis; however, very few people know about it or are aware of it; and

WHEREAS, 1,600 babies are born with CDH every year in the United States; and

WHEREAS, there are many people living in New York who have been diagnosed with and have survived their CDH; although many families in New York have endured the horrible pain and grief associated with the loss of loves ones with CDH; and

WHEREAS, those with CDH often endure multiple surgeries and possible medical complication beyond their diagnosis that include hearing defects, pulmonary complications, gastric and intestinal problems, developmental delays, and may require respiratory and medicinal support for years; and

WHEREAS, raising awareness of this congenital defect will help bring about acceptance and support for those suffering with it and will help advocate for urgently needed medical research and advances;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED AND PROCLAIM April 19th 2015 as Congenital Diaphragmatic Hernia Action Day in the Village of Hudson Falls, Washington County, New York.

Upon motion made by Trustee Cook, seconded by Trustee VanAernem and carried it is

RESOLVED, that the following water rates take effect June 1, 2015:

HUDSON FALLS WATER DEPARTMENT

Within the Corporation

Residential:						
First 20,000 gallons	\$72.50					
Each 1,000 gallons thereafter	2.90					
Minimum charge biannually	72.50					
Commercial:						
First 20,000 gallons	\$55.00					
Each 1,000 gallons thereafter	2.30					
Minimum charge per month	55.00					
Town of Fort Edward						
Residential:						
First 20,000 gallons	\$72.50					
Each 1,000 gallons thereafter	\$ 2.90					
Minimum charge biannually	\$72.50					

Commercial:

First 20,000 gallons	\$55.00
Each 1,000 gallons thereafter	2.30
Minimum charge per month	55.00

Outside the Corporation - Kingsbury & Queensbury

Residential:

First 20,000 gallons \$72.50 Each 1,000 gallons thereafter 2.90 Minimum charge biannually 72.50

Commercial

First 20,000 gallons \$55.00 Each 1,000 gallons thereafter 2.50 Minimum charge per month 55.00

Construction Rates

Each 1,000 gallons \$ 2.50 Minimum charge \$50.00

Sale of Property Pro-ration (Finals & Pro-rates)

3,000 gallons per month \$11.25 Each 1,000 gallons thereafter \$ 2.90

Short Side Long Side

New Water Service ** **Mike will determine cost by measuring length of copper piping needed and base on fair market value (6/12/06)

Meter 3/4" \$100.00 1" 175.00

> (Service over 1" will be billed material and labor) (Rock Clause – labor and equipment extra)

Meter Repairs Broken bottom \$20.00

Remote replacement 30.00

Non-payment shut off \$25.00

Disconnect or Reconnect of Meter \$15.00

Upon motion made by Trustee VanAernem, seconded by Trustee Horrigan and carried it is

RESOLVED, that the Mayor be authorized to sign the agreement to extend the Brownfield Opportunity Area Grant Agreement between the Village and the NYS Department of State to 4/19/16.

Trustee Horrigan advised that the BOA Committee is striving to obtain a parking study through the BOA Grant.

Upon motion made by Trustee Cook, seconded by Trustee VanAernem and carried it is

RESOLVED, that the 1975 MACK Ladder Truck be declared surplus and listed for auction on the Auctions International Site.

Upon motion made by Trustee Horrigan, seconded by Trustee Cook and carried it is

RESOLVED, that Shut-off Notices be sent out to the attached delinquent out-of- district water customers.

Upon motion made by Trustee VanAernem, seconded by Trustee Cook carried it is

RESOLVED, that approval is granted of the Hudson Falls Fire Councils appointment of Robert Porter, 15 Thistlewood Drive, Queensbury as Fire Fighters in the Hudson Falls Fire Council as submitted.

Upon motion made by Trustee Horrigan, seconded by Trustee VanAernem and carried, the following monthly reports were approved as read: Police Department, submitted by Chief Diamond; Justice Court submitted by Justice Matthew Mabb; Code Enforcement submitted by Francis Cortese; and Fire Department, submitted by Chief Michael Fitzgerald.

Upon motion made by Trustee VanAernem, seconded by Trustee Cook and carried the following abstracts were audited and ordered for payment:

General Fund	Check Nos.	28997 - 29068
Water Fund (General Fund)	Check Nos.	28997 - 29068
Water Fund	Check Nos.	5490 - 5492
Drug Fund	Check No.	1306
Trust Fund	Check Nos.	6436 - 6450
Payroll Fund	Check Nos.	28683 - 28701

The Mayor reported that he and Trustee VanAernem recently met with the Town regarding determining whether there was any grounds to move forward with sharing facilities. The Village determined they were willing to offer the use of Village Court facilities to the Town. It was agreed that this be put in a resolution form. This is in an effort to save significant money for the taxpayers as there would be no need to put an addition on the Town's building on Michigan Avenue for their Court.

Trustee Cook advised that it is important in light of what the Village Board suffered through at the last Board meeting, that the public be made aware of the extraordinary efforts over the last year to try to save the village tax payers money. The vast majority of the taxpayers in the Town of Kingsbury live in the Village of Hudson Falls and we represent them. If we have some concerns about the amount of money the Town is going to spend – that is our job and why people of the community elected us. Contrary to the conspiracy theories out there, there is no desire to put other projects on hold, we are merely concerned with the cost of a project that will be borne by the taxpayers of our community. The concern arose, not because of some rumor, but out of the Town's minutes which talked about at one point of spending just under 1 million dollars. Having later met with the Town the Village Board found out that those numbers weren't accurate, plans had changed. These were legitimate questions as a village Board. Mike Horrigan who happens to be a Village Trustee there are those who felt he didn't have a right as a citizen to ask the Town whether or not the Town should spend the money. Mike took a lot of grief for it which spilled over to the Village Board. Trustee Cook advised that he did not agree with the Petition, he did not sign it but he had every right to do it.

Trustee Horrigan advised that it was not his first choice to have the Town Court move to Village Court. His end game was to save the taxpayers money. If it means we will save taxes then he will support allowing the Town Court move to the Village building.

RESOLUTION - SHARE COURT FACILITIES WITH TOWN

Upon motion made by Trustee Cook, seconded by Trustee VanAernem and carried

WHEREAS, in an effort to save its taxpayers substantial sums by eliminating the need to pay approximately \$300,000 for a new court facility, the Village Board is willing to allow the Town of Kingsbury to use the Village Courtroom at Village Hall to conduct town court business on the terms and conditions set forth herein.

NOW THEREFORE, IT IS HEREBY RESOLVED AS FOLLOWS:

1. The Village of Hudson Falls agrees to enter into an inter-municipal agreement with the Town of Kingsbury, effective immediately, on the terms and conditions contained herein.

2. The Town of Kingsbury would pay its prorate share of the building expenses per a formula to be mutually agreed upon and in a form approved by the NYS Comptroller or NYS Office of Court Administration.

. The Town of Kingsbury will provide at its cost adequate security personnel to monitor the activities and

behavior of those individuals utilizing the town court facilities.

4. The Town and the Village will use their best efforts to formulate a convenient plan of court operations and a schedule of court-related activities, including the potential use of the courtroom during post-village hours, to isolate and separate as best as possible the court attendees from the village residents having non-court related business at Village Hall.

The Village Board will use its best efforts to dissolve the Village Court, thereby merging it into the Town

Court in order to save additional taxes, benefitting both Town and Village taxpayers.

Roll Call:

Trustee Horrigan Aye
Trustee VanAernem Aye
Trustee Cook Aye
Trustee Gallagher Absent

Mayor Barton Aye

Dr. Potvin inquired as to whether the Town will still be required to hold the permissive referendum. The Board indicated that it would be up to the Town how they proceed – they have options.

Trustee VanAernem advised that the last Board meeting did not depict the true meaning of what the Village Board was trying to do. Mayor Barton advised that he will provide the Town with the resolution tomorrow.

The Mayor asked the Board for their comments - none given.

The Mayor asked for general public comment.

Brian Parsons, King Avenue inquired about the status of the stormwater issue in his neighborhood. Attorney Nikas advised that the Engineer Report was in and we were awaiting to determine Mike Fiorillo's input on how the Village wants to proceed.

Attorney Nikas reported that Senator Little stands ready to support the Village's request to change the park designation of Paris Park upon DEC's approval.

Upon motion made by Trustee Cook, seconded by Trustee Horrigan and there being no further business to come before the Board the meeting was adjourned at 6:58 p.m.

Ellen M. Brayman, Clerk/Treasurer

Upcoming Park Improvements

The Village has received a grant through Creating Healthy Places to Live, Work and Play, funded by NYS Dept of Health through the Glens Falls Hospital. The Grant is in excess of \$30,000 and will provide improvements to Derby Park, Grace Park and Juckett Park.

Derby Park Improvements and Upgrades

The Ark in the Park at Derby Park is approximately 25 years old! Many of you may remember when it was built and even volunteered in constructing it! Sadly it needs to be replaced. We've been told we were lucky it lasted this long. Many thanks to the numerous volunteers who participated in some way to the fund raising and construction of the Ark in the Park. The Village intends to save the animals hand-carved by Mr Fitzpatrick and to display them in some fashion to acknowledge his contribution. The Village has worked over the last six months with Kathy Varney from the Glens Falls Hospital and Creating Healthy Places to Live, Work and Play to obtain funding for improvements to our parks. With some of these grant funds and assistance from our local Kiwanis Club new playground equipment, picnic tables, and benches are planned at Derby Park. The children's equipment is geared towards ages ____ thru ____ and includes a classic Teeter See-Saw; Fire Truck Rider; Frog Rider; Airplane Rider; and more! A new component of the park will feature adult exercise equipment. The grant program promotes healthy places for adults to live, work and play with a focus on all age groups. Parents will have an opportunity to exercise while their children are enjoying the playground. The adult equipment includes a chest press, exercise bike, hip twister and more!

Grace Park Improvements

As many of you know, a couple of years ago the Village rededicated a portion of Wall Street recreation areas naming it Grace Park. Many years ago Grace Paris gifted the property to the Village for recreational use, so it was only fitting that it be named Grace Park. The Village, through Superintendent Fiorillo and the Department of Public, worked to clear the hillside and surrounding area; placed blue stone near the bottom of the hillside for decorative purposes and installed a cement slab so that activities such as concerts could be conducted at the Park. The Hudson River Music Hall has committed to providing electricity to the park, as they would like to use the park as a concert venue and have done so on a few occasions over the last two summers. Two Eagle Scouts were generous enough to focus their Eagle Scout project on improving Grace Park. The first project was the installation of a sign constructed and installed by Seth Gillis. The sign is a great addition to the park and looks fantastic! Last fall Eagle Scout, Scott Sullivan, with assistance from Superintendent Fiorillo and the Dept. of Public Works, erected a pedestrian bridge over the stream at Grace Park. The bridge is an incredible addition to our park! Seth and Scott's efforts are greatly appreciated by everyone in the community. Additionally, through grant funds, the Village plans to place park benches and trash receptacles at the Grace Park.

Wall Street Pond

Thanks to Superintendent Fiorillo and the DPW staff the Wall Street Pond shoreline has been stabilized in order to make it safer for recreational fishing as well as other recreational uses. The grant funds described above will also be used at Wall Street Pond and will include park benches and trash receptacles.

Juckett Park

Juckett Park is the centerpiece of our Village and is one of the loveliest parks in the area. The Village gets many requests for use of the park from couples planning their weddings and non-profits planning various events. With the completion of the Rte 4 Construction Project the park needs to be revitalized. The Village plans to install new sidewalks on the inside of the park to coincide with the sidewalks installed by the State and to install new light bulbs in the existing fixtures to attempt to match the "brighter" streetlights installed last Fall. The Juckett Foundation will also be making various upgrades to the park including a sprinkler system, shrubs and more. In addition, grant funds will be used to purchase a message center (kiosk), park benches and trash receptacles. When all the improvements are complete, the village intends to have a celebration to recognize the Rte 4 Improvements, the Park Improvements, the new downtown lighting district and a the many accomplishments that have taken place over the last few years which should be acknowledged.

Sign in Front of Village Hall

The Village is looking to use Main Street Grant money to install an electronic sign in front of Village Hall. It will be more helpful in keeping our residents up to date on village matters and more esthetically pleasing.

BOOK 11 DELINQUENT WATER ACCOUNTS FOR MARCH 2015 BILLING:

ACCOUNT	NAME & ADDRESS	AN	IOUNT	+	-	RTIFIED OSTAGE	ıΞ	TOTAL
391090	Shaw, Tracy 3489 Burgoyne Ave.	\$	75.60	+	\$	6.49	=	\$ 82.09
391100	Root, Betsy 3423 Burgoyne Ave.	\$	163.30	+	\$	6.49	=	\$ 169.79
391300	Ray, Cindey & Curtis 3420 Burgoyne Ave.	\$	77.22	+	\$	6.49		\$ 83.71
391400	Smith, Marvin 3426 Burgoyne Ave.	\$	94.76	+	\$	6.49	=	\$ 101.25
391920	Cooper, Aaron 29 Hillview Drive	\$	125.29	+	\$	6.49	=	\$ 131.78
392503	Morse, Heather 30 Bly Ave.	\$	130.17	+	\$	6.49	=	\$ 136.66
392800	Havern, Michael 118 Franklin St.	\$	76.25	+	\$	6.49	=	\$ 82.74
392900	Fish, Carla 112 Franklin St.	\$	208.44	+	\$	6.49	=	\$ 214.93
394100	HF Little League E. Laclaire St.	\$	227.61	+	\$	6.49	=	\$ 234.10

	9			
				1.